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TERM 3 EVENTS 
 
 

 

Friday 28 September 
Last day of term 3 
 

Monday 15 October 
Students return for term 4 
 

Wednesday 24 to Thursday 25 October 
Scholastic Book Fair 
 

Wednesday 24 October 
Grandparents Assembly  10am 
 

Monday 5 November 
Swim School fortnight starts 
 

Monday 19 to Wednesday 21 November 
Stage 3 Camp to the Blue Mountains 

 

Kinder Orientation Dates 
Wednesday 31 October 
Session 1:  12.15pm to 1.45pm 
Wednesday 7 November 
Session 2: 12.15pm to 1.45pm 
Wednesday 14 November 
Session 3: 12.15pm to 3.00pm 
Wednesday 21 November 
Session 4: 12.15pm to 3.00pm 

 
CLAIM THE DATE 

 

Goulburn East Presentation Evening   6pm 
Monday 17 December 2018 
Goulburn Workers Club Auditorium 
 

       GOULBURN EAST PUBLIC SCHOOL 
        NEWSLETTER 

  

Ph: 02 4821 4007 
Email: goulburne-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

  

 
Term 3                                           27 September 2018                                    Week 10 

 

GEPS Breakfast Club  
Starting the day with food and friends! 

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday   
8:15am – 8:50am in the school library  

 

Our Breakfast Club is run by the 
school and a gold coin donation is 

appreciated. 
 

Our school motto is Success through Participation 

and, looking back over this term’s calendar, we have 

certainly participated in an amazing range of 

activities! Although we are a smaller school, we have 

always aimed to provide many opportunities in 

sporting, academic and cultural activities and 

experiences, but we couldn’t do this without the 

support of our families. So a big thank you to our 

wonderful parents for supporting our adventures this 

term! 

Last week I met with the Home School Liaison Officer 

regarding some concerns with attendance. Student 

attendance is monitored closely by both the school 

and externally by the Department of Education 

throughout the year. It is the legal requirement that 

children are at school unless an acceptable reason is 

provided. When days are added together, some 

children are missing weeks of school each term and 

this can have a negative impact on a child’s learning 

confidence, social skills and academic achievement. 

If you have any questions regarding attendance, 

please do contact me at school. 

To the students, stay safe over the holiday - we need 

everyone back in one piece ready for next term. To 

the parents, I hope you too have a chance to draw 

breath and relax a little over the holiday break! 

 

Charmian Cribb 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Time to start looking for those school hats! Warmer 

Thank you to The Athlete’s Foot for their ongoing 

support of our school.  
Congratulations 

Jess King on winning 

the lolly jar guessing 

competition with a 

correct guess of 648. 
 

An amount of 

$213.00 was raised 

which will go 

towards year 6’s gift 

to the school. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 3 WEEK 9 ASSEMBLY AWARD RECIPIENTS 

KJ 

Sophie Barton 

1F 

Madison Anable 

1/2S 

Pip Luck 

Cerise Gabelle Charlee Hill Dugan Sperring 

Willow McCullen Cooper Millar Ella Kiss 

Lexie Price Thomas Werner Charlie Sargent 

Flynn Wilson  Ella Smith 
 

2/3H 

Keaton Boyan 

3/4G 

Angus Reardon 

4/5M 

Rhylan Basford 

Sofia Sharpe Sierra Bridge Azaylea Herridge 

Payton Piovesan William Fitzgibbon Ellie Clarke 

Will Canty Samuel Jones Hayden Bilboe 

   
 

5/6R 

Jessica King   

Nash Brackenrig   

Caitlin Lawrence   

Software available for all DoE Students 
 

The products listed below are available at no cost to all DoE  

students under our enterprise agreement. 

 
 Office 365 – online Office apps 

To access Office 365 go to: Student Portal  >  Learning  >  Office 365 

 

 Microsoft Office 2016 

To install Microsoft Office go to:  Student Portal  >  Learning  >  Office 365  >  Install Office 2016 

 

 Students can also access additional free software for their devices from the students’ BYOD software website at 

https://nsw-students.onthehub.com/WebStore/Welcome.aspx 

 

https://nsw-students.onthehub.com/WebStore/Welcome.aspx


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

                    
 

                       
 

                      
 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Persuasive Posters in Kindergarten 
 

Kindergarten were inspired by our Nude Food Week challenge, and with the help of 5/6R 

have created persuasive posters to remind their peers of the importance of reducing 

waste. These posters have been hung up around the courtyard. 

 Check them out! 
 

Cathedral Choir 
 

On Sunday, 30 students from Years 

2-6 joined with some students from 

Goulburn North and Wollondilly to 

sing at St Saviour’s Cathedral. They 

sang four songs as part of the 

Community: Together in Song 

concert coordinated by the 

Goulburn Regional Conservatorium. 

The students sang so well in such a 

grand setting and behaved 

beautifully throughout the long 

concert. We had lots of Year 2 

students involved this year, wearing 

a GCOPS T-shirt for the first time!! 

As always, I was very proud of the 

way they represented our school in 

front of so many people. Thank you 

and well done!! 
                        



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

  

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 Nan Tien Temple Excursion 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Week 8, Stage 2 students had a fantastic day visiting Nan Tien Temple in 

Berkeley NSW. In Geography students have been learning about diverse cultures in 

Australia’s neighbouring countries and at Nan Tien Temple we learnt about Asian 

culture and Buddhism. Students particularly enjoyed a session of Tai Chi in the 

main courtyard at the temple and ringing the bell of gratitude atop the hillside.  
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Geoff Kettle Cup 
 

Last Wednesday, students from 3H, 4/5M and 5R spent the day at Carr Convoy Park to 

participate in the Geoff Kettle Cup. Throughout the day the children played against students 

from Marulan Public School in t-Ball, touch football, soccer and netball, with the final challenge 

being a tug of war. Our students played well and displayed great sportsmanship during all 

activities. Despite the wind, we had a great day! The students should be very proud of how well 

they represented our school. 
 

Footy Colours Day! 
 

On the last day of term, Friday 28 
September, the SRC are running a 

footy colours day for everyone. 
Students are asked to bring a gold 
coin donation and can wear their 
sports team’s colours/jersey for 

the day. 
 

Please make sure you child wears 
sports uniform 

pants/shorts and shoes. 
 

Thank you sincerely, 
Student Council 

 

                    Stage 2  
    Public Speaking Competition 
 
This term, Stage 2 have been working 

hard to develop their public speaking 

skills. After completing their speeches 

in class, nine students were selected to 

compete in the Public Speaking Finals 

in front of primary students, family 

and friends. 

 

Congratulations to our Stage 2 Public 

Speaking Champion for 2018, 

Heidi Sharman 

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiEpt6QptXdAhWYc3AKHYD4DAQQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.cosmopolitan.com/sex-love/advice/a5986/problems-men-have-with-balls/&psig=AOvVaw1ccqrnH2f9VK6dJ9zRsjP_&ust=1537935435784348
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjD8PHrptXdAhXMZt4KHWuzAE4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://clipartxtras.com/categories/view/3b220b9b5b9a51b2b0245458b4aee74ed22cae9c/public-speaking-clipart-free.html&psig=AOvVaw3RkLey6Jynwp4jTX4rcJWl&ust=1537935618635421


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports News 
 
At the Regional Athletics Carnival six of our students attended and represented our school. 
Connor Diggins, Shania Heath, Rachel Loiterton, Ellie Clarke, Charlie Moss and Ruby McIntosh 
all displayed fantastic sportsmanship, talent and excellent behaviour. Many of these students 
performed personal bests on the day.  Connor made it to the finals in the 12yrs boys 100m and 
came an impressive 2nd. He is the second fastest 12 year old in the whole of South Coast 
Region for PSSA - brilliant effort Connor!  Connor will now represent South Coast in the 
Athletics State Championships at Homebush in Sydney in October.  
 
Abdul Aleem was picked in the South Coast Cricket squad in Term One this year. Aleem has 
had several trips down to the South Coast on the weekends to trial for the team. This has 
involved hours of driving and hours practising and fine tuning his bowling and batting in the 
nets after school. Last Sunday was the final training where the team would be announced. 
Aleem was successful in being named in the South Coast Cricket Boys Team at Barooga in 
October.  
 
On Tuesday 25 September, I had the pleasure of watching two Goulburn East students receive 
age champion medals at the Goulburn Crookwell PSSA Medal Presentation at SportsPower. 
Fletcher Swan was awarded Junior Champion for Swimming and Ava McIntrye was 10 year 
Cross Country Champion.   
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring School Holiday Program 
 

 
October 

Tuesday 2 - Tumbling 

Wednesday 3 - NINJOZ (Ninja Warrior) 

Thursday 4 - Multi Sport Day 

Friday 5 - Free G & Parkour 

Monday 8 - Gymnastics 

Tuesday 9 - Tumbling 

Wednesday 10 - NINJOZ (Ninja Warrior) 

Thursday 11 - Multi Sport Day 

Friday 12 - Free G & Parkour 
 

Payment upon booking, bookings are essential 

$30 per day if booked & paid for prior 

to 2 October 2018 

$40 per day if booking after 2 October 2018 

Please bring lunch, snacks and drinks 

9.00am sign in, 3.00pm pick up 

Phone 02 4822 2133 or Goulburn@pcycnsw.org.au 

 

Out of the  
Shadows 
and into  
Light Walk 
 

When: Sunday 7 October 
Time:  8.00am to 11.00am 
Where: Marsden Weir Park, Fitzroy Street, Goulburn 
Contact: Robyn Young 4824 4944 
 

A celebration of hope and recovery on World Suicide Prevention Day 
Share the journey along the Wollondilly Walking Track with family friends and pets 

 
 Free BBQ and balloons 
 Family Event 
 Coffee available 

Goulburn Basketball 

Association 
 

School Holiday Clinic 
 

Wednesday 3 October and 

 Thursday 4 October 

9.00am until 3.00pm 

$30 per day 
 

Please bring a drink and a basketball 

 

Morning tea and lunch will be provided 
 

To register go to: 
www.goulburnbasketball.com.au 

 

For further details contact: 
andrew@goulburnbasketball.com.au 

 

 

 

mailto:Goulburn@pcycnsw.org.au
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiv34L-ocbdAhWFZt4KHTMuCTsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.clarencevalleynews.com.au/pcyc-slated-for-grafton-sports-complex/&psig=AOvVaw2xmT9LsOiMPfLbk_A3AoPM&ust=1537418909401662
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiJ4NujpsbdAhXPMt4KHec7ATEQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https://headspace.org.au/assets/Uploads/Centres/Goulburn/Referral-Form-Service-Providers-23.05.18.pdf&psig=AOvVaw07HVgpkP2dnenr6_YsfqKv&ust=1537420068317982
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjVq6fMqMbdAhXZMt4KHaHjBjsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.flourishaustralia.org.au/&psig=AOvVaw0ErNGGJ5dGNOmEvAjQVcEq&ust=1537420703742668
http://www.goulburnbasketball.com.au/
mailto:andrew@goulburnbasketball.com.au
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiiloefxMjdAhUM_GEKHXIKC7UQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.how-to-draw-funny-cartoons.com/cartoon-basketball.html&psig=AOvVaw05cU6AEU_lmwHpAB1QprHe&ust=1537496816940853
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiQ-_W5xMjdAhXMAYgKHZy7CRkQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://milwaukeepaindoctors.com/b-for-ball-coloring-page/compromise-b-for-ball-coloring-page-basketball-drawing-at-getdrawings-com-free-personal-use/&psig=AOvVaw05cU6AEU_lmwHpAB1QprHe&ust=1537496816940853


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

2018 Goulburn Online Registration Open 

Season begins Thursday 18 October 

 

                                                            For more information go to 

 
                                                            www.gmlac.org.au or  

At Little Athletics, 

MY CHILD is ALWAYS MY RESPONSIBILITY 

 

PACK COLLECTIONS DAYS; 

 

Goulburn Soldiers Club 5-7pm 

Thursday 27 September 

 

Hudson Park 4-6pm 

Tuesday 16 October 

http://www.gmlac.org.au/
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjv19GrosjdAhUMat4KHXmTAlgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://twitter.com/LittleAthsACT/status/938272684395388928&psig=AOvVaw3lgc0jblnXEu0ts9q6Jqah&ust=1537487749196426
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjU95uzo8jdAhUIIIgKHaVQBhsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://en.facebookbrand.com/assets&psig=AOvVaw2JAHBdr9KCaImr1nxpS4Gd&ust=1537488032049690
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwioy7fJpMjdAhWOQN4KHSplARsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.petrescue.com.au/groups/11042&psig=AOvVaw1VU_2qwRZB_r4QZjEQDOnL&ust=1537488346505876
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj-ncDmpMjdAhUb7mEKHVJhA8YQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://goulburnsoldiers.com.au/&psig=AOvVaw3I511RcYMUdI_AqDycmU8y&ust=1537488410218665

